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M  E  M O  R  A  N  D  U  M 
TO:   Members of the Board of Education 
    
FROM:  Dave Lubs, Assistant Superintendent of Business Services 
 
DATE:  August 9, 2016 
 
SUBJECT: Proposal to Install Synthetic Turf and Decomposed Granite 

Area at South Pasadena High School 
 
 
Background 
 
South Pasadena High School desires to improve the area west of the counseling building 
and adjacent to the Tiger Patio.  Utilizing the SPHS Verizon Grant, the High School has 
sufficient funding to install artificial turf and decomposed granite to match the Tiger 
Patio. 
 
Discussion 
 
Utilizing the CMAS Contract Number 4-13-78-0068A to procure the synthetic turf and 
decomposed granite, a proposal was obtained from EasyTurf.  The proposal is to furnish 
and install 2,910 square feet of new EasyTurf Elite Series Nutmeg Premium Turf.  The 
proposal includes removal and disposal of the existing grass/dirt/asphalt surfacing, all 
nailers and mow strips to provide a complete installation.  The total cost for EasyTurf to 
furnish and install the new Elite Series Nutmeg Premium Synthetic Turf and decomposed 
granite area is $44,206.98.   
 
Recommendation 
 
Dave Lubs, Assistant Superintendent of Business Services, recommends that the Board of 
Education approve the EasyTurf proposal to install synthetic turf and decomposed granite 
area at the South Pasadena High School.   
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